
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
April 18, 2023
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on April 18, 2023 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert and Donald Wilver Jr., Township Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Township Solicitor Peter Matson.
The minutes of the March 28, 2023 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated April 17, 2023 for $ 98,282.06.  Mr. Diefenbach pointed out that $37,100.00 was for a new skid steer, as well as 37,000.00 went to White Deer Volunteer Fire Company.
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach stated that the scouts presented a certificate of insurance for the Eagle Scout project and we have a copy in the township office.  

Solicitor Matson is still concerned about whether the Township has sufficient insurance coverage for the volunteers and suggested that we obtain a letter stating as such.  Mrs. Koveleskie will reach out to Marc Thayer at Meixell-Diehl Agency.
Mrs. Koveleskie told the supervisors about a recent bill from Amtrust, who handles our Workman’s Compensation insurance.  An independent auditor had recently completed his audit, and Marc Thayer contacted Mrs. Koveleskie with some questions.  She provided Mr. Thayer with all of the documents that she had sent the auditor and he told her not to pay the bill and that he was going to contest the results.  

Mr. Wilver mentioned the report for the Covid relief funds was filed as well as the DCED grant was submitted.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach mentioned that Kelly Township has the footers ready for the new storage shed at the West Milton Memorial Park and will be placing them on Friday.
PUBLIC COMMENT
None
PLANNING AND ZONING 
None

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
Solicitor Matson asked the supervisors if they are going to go ahead and pay the fines to the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (PAPUC) for the damage caused by M & J Excavation during the Main Street project.  The Supervisors reluctantly decided to pay the fine.  
SUPERVISORS COMMENT
There being no further business Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver, seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary 




Donald Wilver, Jr. Treasurer

 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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